
NEW Addresses: 

 

David Grosch 

 16127 NW Birdie Lane  

Portland, OR 97229 

 

David Hoover, Trysta & Levi 

8045 SW Thorn St 

Tigard, OR 97223 

 

Nathan & Hannah Klammer 

4000 Carman Drive,  Apt 44 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

• We will continue with our regular two service 
schedule next week. 

• Congregational Meeting:  January 21 @11:45 
am.   

• Thanks to everyone’s generosity, the 
food pantry was able to help 59 families, 
consisting of 300 people, this year!! 

• Be sure to notice and sign the NEW RED 
attendance book in the pew.  Please use both 
first and last name.  We are trying to keep 
accurate records for the lay ministry team and 
the District Office. 

• Pick up your copy of the January calendar 
and/or service roster in  the church. 

• Check out our website for up to the minute 
news!  www.princeofpeacelc.org 

POP Care to Share is always in need of  
the following items:   
Mayonnaise 
Boxed Meals 
Tomato Products:  Pasta Sauce, Tomato 
 Paste , Diced Tomatoes, or Salsa 
Personal Care Items:  Deodorant, Feminine Care, 
Toothpaste, Shampoo, Soap 

 Are you interested in Forest Hills 
 Lutheran Christian School?  We would 
 love to show you our beautiful 12 acre 
 campus, small class size and quality 
academic programs.  We offer Pre-K through 8th grade.   
Contact Patti White with questions or to schedule your tour.  
503-359-4853 or info@fhlcs.org.  

TODAY 
8:00 am Worship 

9:15 am Education Hour 

10:30 am Worship 
 

THIS WEEK 
Monday 1/15 
NO School 

7:00 pm Bible Study @ Peloquin’s 
7:00 pm Bible Studay @ Thurston’s 

 
Tuesday 1/16 

11:30 am School Board 
2:00 pm Gross’ Bible Study  

 
Wednesday 1/17 

1:30 pm Avamere Bible Study 
3:00 pm HomePlate Prep 

7:00 pm Hand Bells 
8:00 pm Choir 

 
Thursday 1/18 

12:30 am School Open House 
6:30 pm School Open House 
7:30 pm Praise Team Omega 

 

Home Plate  Volunteers Needed! 
 

       Sign up online at Prince of Peace home page or  
http://vols.pt/EVbtwE 

 

                  You can also contact Jeff Oltmann at 503-644-3011 
or jeff@spspro.com 

 
 

Weekly Prints 
January 14, 2018 

Community Garden spaces are  
available! $30 dollars for a 4’ x 8’ foot 

space, with water on site. We 
currently have two handicap spaces 

available. For Info call  
Chris Camplair @ 503-297-7549. 

Applications in church office. 

QUILTING FOR KIDS  
TUESDAY, SEPT 5, 2017 

10:00 AM -4:00 PM  

No experience necessary! Come, have fun, help out in a way that 
you are comfortable! 
Contact Mary Raetz for more info & to sign up. 503-629-2025, cell 
503-349-4494, mary@raetzfamily.com 

SCHOOL NOTES 

We have a staffed nursery 
during our late service! 

Prince of Peace Lutheran School  
is now having open enrollment!  

We offer small classes for  
 children  ages   

3 to kindergarten!  
Call the school office at  

503-645-1211 or visit the website  at 
www.poplconline.org for more 

information!  

And More… 

Go to Smile.Amazon.com 
Choose Prince of Peace Preschool 

Portland as your charity. 
.5% of each sale comes to the school! 

Thank you!!! 

New Directories are available in the 
narthex.  

Employment is key to a stable life for young adults who are 
trying to get out of homelessness.  The youth served by 
HomePlate face barriers to employment that others in the job 
market do not, such as a lack of previous work experience, an 
unreliable home address, or a nonexistent professional 
network.  HomePlate’s Youth Employment Program builds 
applicable skills, provides basic amenities that make looking 
for work more feasible, and runs programs that give youth 
direct opportunities to gain initial work experience that will 
benefit future job searches.  PoP is currently not involved in 
this aspect of HomePlate.  Would you like to the first PoP 
volunteer to do it?  Contact Jeff Oltmann. 

Like the church on Facebook to get updates 
on what is happening! 

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church LCMS 
Portland. 

Bales Cedar Mill Market Place 
Prince of Peace School Recycling Can and Bottle 

Donation Program. 

Bring empty Oregon Beverage Recycling cans and 

bottles that have a deposit value, locate school’s bin 

inside the store, place empties into our school’s bin. 

Store employees sort, count and document amounts.  

Store director notifies school quarterly of amount 

donated and issues a check. 

Recycle your 

Cans & Bottles 

Cedar Mill Bales 

Fill our bin in the front of the store 
Bales gives us the deposit!  

Community Building Ministry Team 
Extended Coffee Hour & Fellowship 
Event! 

NO School :  Monday, January  15 
Bark Chip Distribution:  January 20 
Everyone is invited to help!  9:00 AM 
Open House:  January 18, 2018 
12:30-1:30 pm & 6:30-7:30 pm. 

Save the Date:  Youth Snow Retreat is 

being planned for February 16-18, 2018. 

January 18:  School Open House 
January 21:  Congregational Meeting 
February 9:  Family Night 
February 14:  Ash Wednesday 

February 16-18:  High School Snow 
Retreat  
February 22:  Mc Teacher Night @ 
McDonald’s  
April 20-22:  Women’s Retreat 

The Prince of Peace Family 

Campout is being planned for 

August 16-19, 2018.  All Family 

Campers…18 tent sites have been 

reserved, including the same 

Camp Central as last August.  

Reserve the dates on your 2018 

calendar Now! 

  
FHLCS: 
 
Kindergarten Open House - Forest Hills Lutheran Christian 
School will be having a kindergarten open house on 
Thursday, December 7th from 5pm-7pm.  Come and meet 
the kindergarten teachers and see the campus.  Can't make 
the Open House...call for your personal tour today 503-359-
4853.  Kindergarten registration will open on December 7th, 
2017!! 
 4221 SW Golf Course Rd., Cornelius, OR 97113 

Adult Education Class: 
 Sunday  1/14 – 9:15 in the CLC  
 
               How Does the Idea of Vocation Matter Today? 
 
 In Luther's day, the church  taught that being a called clergy 
person was religiously and morally more significant than being 
a lay person.  If you wanted to be as close as possible to God, 
you had to enter a religious vocation.  Luther protested this 
idea.  Instead he taught that every Christian, from ordained 
priest to stable worker, is called by God to their vocations, and 
that all of these vocations are  equally significant to God. This 
teaching unleashed unprecedented energy for worldly work in 
the Western world.   But that was 500 years ago – does this 
idea matter today?   To find out, join Ben Kaster and Jeff 
Oltmann for this two-week discussion. 

Save the date! 
April 20-22, 2018 
Women’s Retreat 

A big thank you to the High School 
Youth whose mosaics are at the 
Prints & Pieces Station this month.  
Be sure to check them out. 

http://www.princeofpeacelc.org/
mailto:info@fhlcs.org
http://vols.pt/EVbtwE
http://vols.pt/EVbtwE
mailto:jeff@spspro.com
http://www.churchart.com/Subscriber/ViewImages.aspx?keywords=star border&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl&topic_id=&image_source_id=&page=2#no
http://www.poplconline.org/


Lay Ministers 

Don Kaster Edie Dorn 

David Hoover Mark Sixta  

Paige Ueltschey 

LEADER TEAM MEMBERS 
Pastor, Jeff Kranich, Teresa Brophy 

 

 

1/14 Tim Lydon 

1/18 Lester Fishkin 

12/18/1999 Andy & Linda Van Dorn 

JANUARY ALTAR CHAIRS 
Anne Seim 

JANUARY 
COFFEE SET UP 

 Your Name Here? 

JANUARY 
ETERNAL CANDLE 

KRANICH’S IN MEMORY OF 
JEFF’S FATHER 

NEXT HOME PLATE  
DINNER  SERVICE 

January 17 

PRINCE OF PEACE    
OFFERING UPDATE 

  December YTD 

Actual $51,253 $269,514 

Budget $51,833 $290,000 

2016 $65,648 $295,672 

SERVICE REMINDER FOR 
1/21/2018 

Please find a sub if unable to Serve. 

Like the school on 
Facebook to get updates 

on what is going on! 
Prince of Peace Lutheran 

School Portland. 

  8:00 am 10:30 am 

GREETERS Jeff Kranich OPEN 

ACOLYTE Emma Legault Jessica Harmond 

WORSHIP 
ASSISTANT 

George Thurston David Hoover 

COMMUNION 
ASSISTANT 

Twila Kaye *** 

LECTOR Barbara Harford Chip Ueltschey 

CHILDREN’S 
SERMON 

Jody Thurston Jody Thurston 

USHER 
Steve Bailey 
David Luce 

Sixta Family 

AV CREW *** Roy Kravitz 

FLOWERS *** 

COOKIES *** 

If you know someone who is ill, has lost a loved one or is 
going through a difficult time, please consider giving 
them one of the prayer shawls available at no cost via 
the Church office. The shawls have a tag with a prayer, 
and are intended to signify the loving arms of God 
wrapped around a person in need. 

Prince of Peace Prayer 
Chain 

Please call 
Sally Bailey 503-690-4470 

New Flower Chart for 2018! 

Sign up sheets for Cookie Angel in 

2018 are on the Bulletin Board. 

Announcement Deadline is Thursday 11:00 am 
Please send announcements to: 

assistant@princeofpeacelc.org or call the church office 503-645-1211  

Box Meals 
Chili/Soup 
Crackers 

Salad Dressing 
Pancake Syrup 

Av. Sun. 
Attendance 

December YTD 

2017 115 105 

2016 120 108 

  

READINGS FOR 1/21/2018 

FIRST Jonah 3:1-5, 10 

PSALM 62 

EPISTLE 
1 Corinthians 7:29-31 

(32-35)                     

GOSPEL Mark 1:14-20 

Chip Ueltschey, President 

Jeff Oltmann, Vice President 

Secretary 

Ben Kaster Bruce Harford 

Katie Lydon Jackie Fishkin 

mailto:assistant@princeofpeacelc.org

